AN OPEN LETTER TO

King Abdullah bin Abdul Aziz Al Saud 
Custodian of the Two Holy Mosques 
Royal Court, Riyadh 
SAUDI ARABIA 


Prince Nayef bin Abdul-Aziz 
Minister of Interior 
SAUDI ARABIA 


Your Excellencies:



Peace and Blessings be upon you!  

We, peace and human rights advocates from different parts of the globe, appeal to you to exercise mercy and spare the life of Rizana Nafeek whose death sentence has been confirmed by your Supreme Court.


Rizana was a young migrant worker at 17 years old when she was charged with alleged infanticide and sentenced to death by beheading the High Court in Dawi Dami.

We trust that Your Excellencies will understand that as both a migrant worker and a minor, Rizana would have been at best ill-prepared for work and especially for the trial after her indictment, lacking as she was both in legal capability and necessary funds. Reports had earlier revealed that she was not given an interpreter and therefore not able to properly give her version of the incident.  The death sentence is too harsh for a crime that has not been irrevocably proven.  We plead with Your Royal Highnesses to have mercy on Rizana and pardon her from the impending death penalty.


Your Royal Highness, King Al Saud, has been quoted on human rights: "We regard human rights as a gift to mankind from the Creator, and not one gratuitously granted by one human being to another. Such human rights exist in the roots of every human civilization and are not a monopoly of one culture." According to the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child, to which Saudi Arabia is a State Party, Rizana was a minor when the alleged crime happened.  Further, the CRC expressly prohibits the death penalty or life sentences without parole for offenses committed before the accused turned 18.  We sincerely hope you will live by your words and honour your country’s commitment to upholding international human rights standards. 

Migrant Forum in Asia, along with the other signatories to this letter, enjoins your Royal Highness, Your Excellency, the Sri Lankan authorities and other relevant parties to make every effort to overturn this death sentence and instead defend the human right to life of Rizana.  


May the Almighty and Beneficial look kindly upon this appeal.  Thank you.

For the life of Rizana  Nafeek,


Migrant Forum in Asia

